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InterContinental Confirms Breach at 12 Hotels 

InterContinental Hotels Group (IHG), the parent company for thousands of 
hotels worldwide including Holiday Inn, acknowledged Friday that a credit 
card breach impacted at least a dozen properties. News of the breach was 
first reported by KrebsOnSecurity more than a month ago.  

According to IHG, we may not yet know the full scope of this breach: The 
company advised that its investigation into other properties in the Americas 
region is ongoing.  

In many of those incidents, thieves planted malicious software on the point-
of-sale devices at restaurants and bars inside of the hotel chains. Point-of-
sale based malware has driven most of the credit card breaches over the 
past two years, including intrusions at Target and Home Depot, as well as 
breaches at a slew of point-of-sale vendors. The malware usually is 
installed via hacked remote administration tools.  


